
What a lovely week the children have had this week. On Wednesday we celebrated ‘My Voice 

Matters’ by putting on a range of relaxing and fun activities, recognising Children’s Mental Health 

Week. Children engaged in sessions of Soundbath, Pampering, Dancing Like no-one is Watching, 

Messy Art, Singing and Signing, Outdoor Fun, Drumming, Cooking, and Cuppa and a Chat in the 

Café. We have also launched our My Voice app which children can use to record any concerns they 

may have about their health, safety and well-being. We made these more accessible to all by 

distributing QR codes around school for quick access with their electronic tablets. The codes are also 

accompanied by symbol cards so other children can indicate that they need someone to listen to their 

worries. This helps inform us of any worries children may have including friendship breakdowns so we 

can pre-empt any possible bullying before it occurs. These all help children to ‘shout out’ in all the 

varied ways they can, and helps empower them to keep themselves safe and happy. 

Hub 4 have run their annual Palentines Project , where they focus on ‘Pals’ rather than valentines, 

and sharing something nice and positive with them to show their gratitude for being a good friend. 

This widens the appreciation of relationships around children and so is more inclusive. This afternoon 

we have held our Valentines Disco which most of the children love, however for those for whom this 

is overwhelming, we also had quieter activities including Valentine's card making, sensory story / story 

massage, biscuit icing, fancy dress and inflatable instruments, and a variety of red objects and 

textures to explore e.g. play dough, petals and red rice.  

It just leaves me to wish you a very lovely half term break and all the best from Your Leadership Team 

Updates 

Headteacher: Melanie Newbury 

Designated Safeguarding Lead: Kim Thomas 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads: Melanie 

Newbury & Helen Bowers 

Key Dates 

Physio Team:   

Tel: 01889 572021 / Email: 

paedphysiosouth@mpft.nhs.uk  

Special School Nursing Team:  

Tel: 07811487429 (Nicola Ball)  

Email: 

saxonhillnursingteam@mpft.nhs.uk  

Facebook: Staffordshire Special 

School Nursing Team 

Key Contacts 

Monday 12th February—Friday 16th 

February—Half Term 

Thursday 7th March—World Book Day 

Monday 11th March— Friday 15th March—

British Science Week 

Friday 15th March—Red Nose Day  

Monday 25th March—Friday 5th April—Easter 

Holidays 

Monday 8th April—Inset Day (school closed to 

pupils)  

9th February 2024  

Family Update 

mailto:paedphysiosouth@mpft.nhs.uk
mailto:saxonhillnursingteam@mpft.nhs.uk
https://www.facebook.com/specialneedsschoolnurses
https://www.facebook.com/specialneedsschoolnurses


What we have been up to this week ... 

Parents Recommend  

Please send in any recommendations that you would like to share 

with other families. This might be about places you have visited, 

shops that you find useful, services you have used or upcoming 

events. We would love to hear from you! 

Please email recommendations to:  

emily.thompson@saxon.set.org  

mailto:emily.thompson@saxon.set.org


Children’s Mental Health Week 



Sleepover Club Highlights 

Following instructions to 

construct a bird box. 

Martin came to 

Sleepover Club to talk 

             to us all about     

             bird watching.             
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